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Dear Subscriber 

This service issue contains amendments to the Listings Requirements arising as 
a result of the consultation process which was completed on the 29th of June 
2007. These changes become effective on 15 October 2007.  

Please note that the amendments contained in Bulletin 2 of 2007 have been 
included in service issue 9. The Bulletin contained certain amendments to the 
Listings Requirements resulting from the South African Institute of Chartered 
Accountants (SAICA) replacing its Circular 7/2002, Headline earnings with Circu-
lar 8/2007, Headline earnings. The amendments become effective for financial 
periods (interim and annual periods) ending on or after 31 August 2007. Early 
adoption is permitted, but not for results published before 1 September 2007. 
Prior to this date issuers must apply the requirements of Circular 7/2002, Headline 
earnings. 

Any editorial queries can be e-mailed to charmaine.esnouf@lexisnexis.co.za. 
Customer service enquiries can be directed to (031) 268 3007. If you would like to 
be notified of changes to the Listings Requirements via the JSE Listings Bulletin 
please send your email address as well as your account number to: 
jselistings@lexisnexis.co.za 

Charmaine Esnouf 
Managing Editor: Business Division 
charmaine.esnouf@lexisnexis.co.za 
September 2007 
 
 
 

  
 


